
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

Notice is hereby given that a public hearing will be held by 10-15 Transit 612 S Madison Ave Ottumwa 
Iowa 52501 on May 23, 2024 at 10:00 a.m. to discuss the FY 2025 application from 10-15 Transit to the 
Iowa Department of Transportation for financial assistance as follows. 

10-15 Transit will request State Transit Assistance and Federal Transit Assistance of approximately 
$1,373,844 and $2,223,213 respectively, to support day-to-day transit operations. 

10-15 Transit will also request the following transit assistance to support capital equipment replacement 
purchases during FY 2024. If approved, these funds will be matched with local dollars on 85% federal 
and 15% local basis for seven (7) ADA *Minivans at $657,370. 

10-15 Transit will also request the following transit assistance through RPA15 to support capital 
equipment replacement purchases during FY 2024. If approved, these funds will be matched with local 
dollars on 80% federal and 15% local basis for one (1) ADA *Bus at $200,000 

10-15 Transit will also request the following transit assistance through RPA17 to support capital 
equipment replacement purchases during FY 2024. If approved, these funds will be matched with local 
dollars on 80% federal and 15% local basis for three (3) ADA *Buses at $600,000 

10-15 Transit will also request the following transit assistance through the Public Transit Infrastructure 
Grant Program to convert a current storage building into a maintenance building during FY 2024. If 
approved, these funds will be matched with local dollars on 80% state and 20% local totaling $600,000.  

*All vehicles are figured with vehicle surveillance systems. 

These projects will not have a significant environmental impact on the area. No persons, families, or 
businesses will be displaced by these projects. All equipment purchased will conform to specifications 
required by the Americans with Disabilities Act. 

Any interested person or agency is invited to this hearing and speak for or against this application for 
funding. Written comments will be accepted at 612 S Madison, Ottumwa, Iowa 52501 through the date 
and time of the hearing specified.  


